From: Laleunesse, Kristen <Kristen.Lajeunesse@vermont.gov>
Sent on: Friday, October 25, 2024 1:06:34 PM

To: Barrett, Susan <Susan.Barrett@vermont.gov>; Foster, Owen <Owen.Foster@vermont.gov>; Walsh,
Thom <Thom.Walsh@vermont.gov>; Murman, David <David.Murman@vermont.gov>; Lunge,
Robin <Robin.Lunge@vermont.gov>; Holmes, Jessica A. <Jessica.A.Holmes@vermont.gov>;
Melamed, Marisa <Marisa.Melamed@vermont.gov>; Watson, Hilary <Hilary. Watson@vermont.gov>;
Berube, Alena <Alena.Berube@vermont.gov>; AHS - Health Care
Reform <AHS.HealthCareReform@vermont.gov>; LaJeunesse,
Kristen <Kristen.Lajeunesse@vermont.gov>

Subject: Public Comment: Act 167 Community Engagement

A new GMCB Public Comment has been received.
Submit Time: 2024-10-25T13:06:31Z

Name: Helen F Eddy
Affiliation: volunteer at Grace Cottage Hospital
Town/City: Stratton

Topic: Community Engagement: Hospital Sustainability and Act 167

Comment: | have attended two community meetings concerning the finances of Grace Cottage Hospital and
suggestions for improvement. I do not feel that the large amount of tax payer money spent on this survey has
been well spent. I wonder how many of the board members have any real experience in the health care system. I
agree that finances are very important for the functioning of any hospital, but there is more to health care than
cash. The emotional health of a community is extremely important and I do not think this has been a
consideration in the report. Reducing the number of facilities does not work in Vermont. Our population is
spread all over the State and with limited transportation services, and an aging population, we need facilities
close by. Taking away facilities also affects the economy of the area and thus, the tax income. I could go on, but
you can expand the picture, if you really think about the problem in depth. I hope this report will undergo some
rethinking and revision.
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